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DIVISION ADVISORY No. 012 s5.2022
October 26, 2022

In compliance with DepEd Order (DO) No. 8, s. 2013
this Office issued this advisory not for endorsement per DO 28, s. 2001,
but only for the information of DepEd officials,
personnel/staff, as well as the concerned public

DISSEMINATION OF THE LETTER FROM THE UNDERSECRETARY AND

CHIEF OF STAFF ESPIMACO V. DENSING III RE: THE TASK OF THE TEACHER

TO MONITOR AND GENERATE REPORTS ON PANTAWID PAMILYANG PILIPINO
PROGRAM (4Ps)

This has reference to the communication from EPIMACO V. DENSING III,
requested ERWIN T. TULFO, Secretary and MARIA SALOME P. NAVARRO,
Undersecretary of Social Welfare and Development requesting that all teachers
shall no longer allow to facilitate the monitoring of 4Ps in their respective
institutions of learning.

This in line with the Department of Education’s drive that teacher shall
focus on teaching and to lessen the teachers’ workloads.

In relation to this, please be guided with the Republic Act No. 11310
otherwise known as “An Act Institutionalizing the Pantawid Pamilyang Filipino
Program” and its implementing Rules and Regulations does not mandate the
Department of Education personnel from monitoring and accomplishing the reports
relative of the said program.

For information, guidance, and strict compliance.

Incl: As stated
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Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

20 October 2022

ERWIN T. TULFO

Secretary

Department of Social Welfare and Development
DSWD Central Office, Batasan Complex,
Constitution Hills, Quezon City, Philippines, 1126

- Through: MARIA SALOME P. NAVARRO
Undersecretary for Social Welfare and Development

Dear chtary Tulfo,

: 1n line with the Department’s continued effort to lessen the teachers’ non-teaching
._w_m'kload by removing administrative tasks from their stead, we were able to
_ identify that our teachers are being tasked to monitor and generate reports for the
-'-Pantawld Pa.uulynng Plhpmo Program (4Ps) in their respective schools.

In tlus regard we would like to inform you that we shall no longer allow our
teachers to facilitate the monitoring of 4Ps in their respective institutions of

~ learning. This is in line with the Department of Education’s thrust that teachers
: shall fncuaanteachmg

_F‘urther, please be guided that Republic Act No. 11310 otherwise known as “An Act
= mgnmuonamg the Pantawid Pamilyang Pilipino Program” and its Implementing
Ru!es md Regulations does not mandate our department’s personnel from
- and accomphshmg reports relative to the program.

- 5":'As such wemwnd to ad\nse at the soonest possible time our teachers to turn over

. f}Underaemtary and Cl:ue . Staﬁ?

215 ntw mmg, m&t:omm mwue,rmmy :
Telephone No.: (02) 8687-2922; 8637-2407 Fax No.: (02) 8636-4876; 8637-6209; Website: www deped gov.ph




